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April 30, 2024 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Hon. Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C.  20543 
 
Re:  Waetzig v. Halliburton Energy Services, Inc., No. 23-971 
 
Dear Mr. Harris, 
  

I am counsel of record for respondent Halliburton Energy Services, Inc., in 
the above-captioned case.  The petition for a writ of certiorari was filed on March 
4, 2024.  Although respondent waived its right to file a response, the Court has 
requested that a response be filed.  Respondent’s response is currently due on May 
10, 2024.   

 
Pursuant to this Court’s Rule 30.4, respondent respectfully requests a 30-

day extension of time, to and including June 10, 2024, within which to file a 
response.  This extension is requested to complete preparation of a response that 
would be helpful to the Court in light of counsel’s other existing court deadlines. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Matthew D. McGill  
Matthew D. McGill 
Counsel of Record for Respondent 
 
 
 
cc: Vincent Levy, Esq., Counsel of Record for Petitioner 


